
Memorandum 
 

To  United States Department of Energy  
 
From  Benjamin Longstreth, Natural Resources Defense Council 
 
Date  May 6, 2013 
 
Re  Ex Parte Communication 
 
On Wednesday May 1, 2013, a group of non-profit and state energy efficiency advocates met with 
representatives of the Department of Energy to discuss the efficiency standards for Manufactured 
Housing. See Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Energy Efficiency Standards for Manufactured 
Housing, Docket No. EERE–2009–BT–BC–0021, 75 Fed. Reg. 7556 (Feb. 22, 2010). 
 
 The efficiency advocates presented information on:  
 

a) manufactured homes production, percent of production of manufactured homes that 
meet energy star standards, and TVA programs to encourage purchase of energy star 
manufactured homes;  

b) the need for coordination between DOE and HUD regarding manufactured homes;  
c) additional information DOE should obtain concerning the impact of air sealing.   

 
The following individuals were present or on the telephone: 
 

Roland Risser, DOE 
John Cymbalsky, DOE   

 Joseph Hagerman, DOE 
 Steve Nadel, American Council for an Energy-Efficient Economy 
 Lowell Unger, Alliance to Save Energy  

Robin Roy, NRDC 
Benjamin Longstreth, NRDC 
David Terry, National Association of State Energy Offices 

 
 Respectfully submitted,  
 
 s/ Benjamin Longstreth 
 Natural Resources Defense Council 


